Queens Park Precinct Minutes.
QUEENS PARK PRECINCT MEETING

10th November 2004

Commencing 7pm, Waverley Library

1. Apologies: Gwen Young, Andrew Ross

2. Police Report. (Constable Jane Heffernan) 

1. Car accident: Car driven into Centennial Park fence – no witnesses. 

2. Break and enter on 4th November – house was broken into through the glass panels adjacent to front door. 

3. Steal from dwelling in Ashton St 8:30 – 9:30am. tradesmen left door open. 

4. Abandoned vehicle in Cuthbert St. Call police if seen as abandoned vehicle. 

3. Minutes of previous General Meeting.

August 2004. Taken as read and accepted 1: Fred Dutton, 2: Michael Ahrens

4. Correspondence 

No specific correspondence, except in relation to Moriah expansion. Regular DA’s notified are available on request from the Convenors.

The new director of Centennial Park, Steve Corbett was invited to attend the meeting. It was disappointing that no one is here to represent him and no apologies so far.

5. Report from Peter Moscatt, Mayor of Waverly 
Aged care in the Waverley area was discussed. Since 1997, 640 beds for the aged have disappeared in this area. A distinction can be drawn between old aged homes and nursing homes (for which C’wealth subsidies are available but which need licences). Both are needed. If support is there, the Council can consider making priority for these purposes in relation to change of use for Bowling clubs and such like. The Mayor thinks this important. He will send material to the Precinct Convenors.

Moriah redevelopment plans were approved last week. These plans involve a $24 million redevelopment of the campus for a Junior School. The council supported the Precincts submission regarding the traffic issue.

There are no plans to relocate 4 primary (K, 1 & 2) campuses to the Queens Park site. Query.

The access gate on Queens Park Road will only be open for emergency use. The maximum planned number or students will be 1620. 

The traffic and the parking situation around the school: This is serious and query how to remedy it.

One idea put forward is to have parking rangers stationed around the school over several mornings to discourage parking by students. A new list of wrongful parking was produced by a Queens Park Road resident. This will be sent to the College and the Council. The issue of students being dropped off in adjacent streets still causing congestion was discussed.

The council is considering a flower market in Bondi Junction to supplement the regular market that is currently running.

Post office has been moved to Westfield who offered concessional rents. 600 people have signed the petition protesting this move.

Council is working to ensure strip shopping does not die and would like to ensure that areas like Charing Cross and Bondi Road do not get sucked dry.

The problem with abandoned shopping trolleys spoken about. The council has tried holding on to abandoned shopping trolleys but gave up this strategy after losing in court.

The Mayor was thanked for his participation in the meeting and his actions on the council. 

6. Road and Traffic 

The traffic study in relation to Westfield is deferred until early next year and the brief and Westfield contributions are still to be finalised. The Precinct Executive will argue that the parameters should extend out here and traffic counts should be done both during and after school terms and at peak times.

Pedestrian crossings around Centennial Park and Queens Park were discussed. 
People interested in further discussions with Mayor Moscatt are to meet at 9:30am Saturday 13th November at the round-a-bout on the corner of York Rd and Birrell Street.

The parking of large trucks was discussed. RTA website has information on regulations regarding truck parking in urban areas. A number of trucks belonging to Discount Truck and Car Hire park on the top end of York Road. Parking of trucks was also mentioned, especially in Birrell St., as a safety issue as they obscure vision of pedestrians. 

Csr. Kerryn Sloan advised that new development regulations. (DCP14) Developments are no longer required to have two parking spaces per dwelling. Philosophy appears to be "if parking is not available people will not own a car and will use public transport." That proposition was challenged 

Motion:

1. "To formulation and send submissions to the council regarding the need for safe pedestrian crossings for access to Centennial Park and Queens Park at suitable locations along York Rd, Queens Park Rd and Newland Streets, subject to further discussion with the Mayor of Waverley 

Moved: 1. Michael Ahrens 2. Scott Bouvier - Carried Unanimously 

(Copies to go to Centennial Park Community Consultative Committee and the Bondi Junction Precinct Committee)

Motion:

2. "To investigate and protest to the RTA and council in relation to the parking of commercial vehicles (Discount Truck and Car Hire) particularly in York St down to Birrell St creating a safety hazard by obscuring visibility for pedestrians. 

Moved: Eric Sobel seconded: Fred Dutton

7. Moriah College

Michael Ahrens drew attention to the 20 pages of conditions attached to the Moriah College DA approval; also correspondence with the Department. Some plans only received today. Copies available.


Roundabout at corner of Baronga and York Rd is opposed by the Minister.

Access on QP Rd will be emergency only.

Protection and retention of 70% of ES banksia plot to 880 sq meters (this to be checked by Ian Close).

The minibus proposal made in the Precinct submission not commented on but College to stagger the start and finish times of senior and junior schools.

Trees along Queens Park Road within a metre of the boundary are apparently to be removed as they are claimed to interfere with the internal road. This was not made clear to the Precinct or the Council in the consultations and adjacent residents protest about it. Is this in conformity with the Tree Preservation Policy of the Council?

Questions were also raised as to the effectiveness of the new loading and unloading arrangement and as to any right hand turn into York Road out of the site. Generally concern was expressed at the extra congestion likely from the parents because of the expansion.

Motion: 

"That the Precinct make further submissions to the Council and to the Director General of the DIPNR regarding the preservation of the 14 eucalypts along the boundary of Queens Park Road and "lot 1", the DOCS site". 

Moved: 1. Donner Lawler 2. Penelope Cobbold - Carried Unanimously. 

8. General Business 

.Roma Gillam discussed the Queens Park Character Study embodied in a new draft of the DCP2, on which we have made submissions on behalf of the Precinct. There are now to be tighter controls to ensure that building work is in line with plans submitted with the DA. Several cases of developments not following DA’s were discussed. 

Bondi Junction Station will be closed from Sunday 26 December to Monday 10th January at 1am to improve the train turnaround system. Buses will ferry passengers to Edgecliff Station.

The Traffic Committee is to consider if Newland St should tighten restricted parking along the eastern side of the street as the street is not wide enough for parking on both sides and some parking there is apparently associated with Moriah events. Executive to make representations.

Proposal regarding a crematorium in Waverley Cemetery. This may be considered to recoup costs of running the cemetery. A protest group is active.

The general role of the precinct group was canvassed. A welcome was given to residents who wish to become more active. 

Meeting closed at 9:00pm

Next meeting will be on Wednesday 23 February 2005 starting at 7:00pm in the library (to be confirmed by Nicole).

